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Modbury Primary School Newsletter 

Friday 15th July 2022 

www.modburyprimaryschool.co.uk  

Dear Parents and Carers,  

What a super-hot week we have had. This weather is set to continue. Weather warnings have been issued 

for Monday and Tuesday- please ensure that your child comes to school wearing sun cream, a wide 

brimmed hat and has their shoulders covered. Loose clothing is advisable so,  while the weather is so 

warm, uniform rules have been relaxed. We want the children to be as comfortable as possible. Please 

also ensure they have a water bottle - we are able to re-fill these at school. 

 

Celebration of Singing 

Y5 and 6 took part in an amazing Celebration of Singing at ICC 

last week (see photo attached). We took part, along with 7 

other schools, in 2 performances during the day, singing 

Adiemus and Sing from Trolls, as well as some mash-ups that 

we learnt on the day. The children engaged in the whole day 

fantastically and sung their hearts out. It was amazing to sing 

with so many other children and be inspired and led by music 

expert, Hannah Stephenson, one of the ICC music teachers. 

 

Forest School- Year 6 

The children have been making marble runs using balls and guttering. Playing in the mud 

kitchen is as popular as ever. They have also been using the hacksaw to 

make elder beads and Gods 

Eyes with wool. Year 6 are a 

fantastic group to take 

outside, always full of 

adventure and enthusiasm.  

 

Summer Fete 

As promised here are some pictures of the wonder of summer fete the PTA organised. A fantastic £511 

was raised for the PTFA. Well done all!!!  

 

 

http://www.modburyprimaryschool.co.uk/
http://www.modburyprimaryschool.co.uk/
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The Pied Piper 

We have enjoyed a very exciting week performing The Pied Piper in the 

Memorial Hall.  It has been a long time 

since our school has been able to put on 

a production and we have had a lovely 

time.  The Year 6 children rose to the 

occasion and performed brilliantly. 

They were supported by the amazing 

chorus.  We all loved the Year 3 rat 

dance, the Year 4 Baby Boss dance and 

year 5 air guitars.  Thank you to all of the Year 6 parents who supported 

this production with raffle prizes, time and enthusiasm.  Thank you also to the PTA for their unwavering 

support.  We hope you enjoyed the show and were delighted to see so many of you there. 

 

Teddy Bear’s Picnic 

On Friday 22nd July, our last school day, we will be holding a BIG Teddy Bear’s 

Picnic. 

Please can everyone bring in a teddy/stuffed animal and a blanket or towel to sit 

on. 

Snacks will be provided. We are busy creating lots of games and activities for 

the children and their teddy to take part in. It is set to be lots of fun! 

 

Parent Pay- REMINDER  

We are progressing with our rollout of the new payment system ‘Parent Pay’. 

Below is an outline plan of the move to Parent Pay. 

 

Friday 15th July All dinner money debts must be paid by today. Please pay online of 

SCOPay or by cash or cheque payable to DCC. Please take into account 

and pay in advance for any school dinners your child may have next week. 

School dinners orders required for next week must also be pre-booked – 

please inform the School Administrator or your class teacher of your 

requirements. 

w/c Mon 18th July 

 

Activation emails/letters will be sent to parents in order to set up their 

Parent Pay accounts. 

We ask that parents to credit their ParentPay accounts with a minimum 

of £5 for any dinners to be taken w/c 5 th September. 

Any balances on SCOPay accounts will be transferred this week to 

Parent Pay. 

Tuesday 19th July Online SCOPay dinner payments will stop from today 

Monday 5th Sept Parent Pay goes “live” for School payments 

As with any new system we are all on a steep learning curve and there maybe ‘teething’ problems as we set 

this up. We appreciate you patient during implementation of this new system. 
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School Menu w/c 18th July  Week 1 

For full details of our school menu and allergens list please refer to our school website via 

the link below:  

https://www.modburyprimaryschool.co.uk/school-meals/ 

 

Reading Stars 

This year’s whole school word reading total: 

 
 

29,925, 290 
This week’s top word counts: 

 First Second Third 

Whole school Hailun Nancy Lottie 

Year 6 Evelyn  Chloe  

Year 5 
Nancy Airi Erin 

Year 4 Hailun Poppy EJ 

Year 3 Oakah Angus Kat 

Year 2 Freya Seb Tristan 

 

 

Celebration Assembly 

EVERYONE WAS AWARDED STAR OF THE WEEK THIS WEEK. EVERYONE IS TOTALLY 

AWESOME! THEY HAVE COPED REALLY WELL IN THE HEAT, LISTENED TO INSTRUCTIONS 

AND SHOWN EACH OTHER KINDNESS. WELL DONE EVERYONE! 

       

 Louise Nicholls                Mrs T Coulthard 

Head of School              Executive Head Teacher 

 

 

 

 

https://www.modburyprimaryschool.co.uk/school-meals/
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY – 2022 

Date Time Year Event 

Monday 18th – Tuesday 19th July   Y5 Year 5 Residential  

Wednesday 20th July  ALL M&M Productions 

Friday 22nd July  ALL Last Day of Term 

Monday 5th September  ALL Return from Summer break 

Monday 10th October TBC Y6 Junior Life Skills 

Friday 14th October TBC  Swimarathon  

Friday 21st October  ALL Non-Pupil Day 

Monday 24th -28th October   ALL October half-term 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Message from the PTA 

The PTA would like to thank everybody for their support this academic year. A huge massive gigantic 

shout out and thanks to Mr and Mrs Atkinson who have made a huge donation to the PTA thanks to 

their amazing festival a few weeks ago and also Jasmine for the unbelievably generous donation that 

her and her husband made towards the PTA. This money will go a massive way in helping our children. 

THANK YOU so much.   

 

After the strange few years that we have all had to live through, we are grateful that we are coming 

to the end of a full academic year – the first one for a while! 

 

The lifting of restrictions has made it a lot easier to organise fundraising events, events that 

benefit the children two-fold. Through them they get to socialise more with their friends and school 

community and we raise money for much needed equipment. 

 

The PTA recently created a brand-new mud kitchen and outdoor play area for the foundation 

children. We are currently setting up what will be the most amazing sensory garden that will give 

your children a place to go and relax and chill if needed. A donation to the PTA from the Modbury 

May Fair has enabled the school to purchase new football goals for the field. We have raised a lot 

(total to be confirmed.) from your support with the cake sales and ice lolly sales and the book sale 

earned the school over £100 in book vouchers to stock the school library. 

 

Thank you so much for all of your support 
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 Forest & Beach  

Summer activities for ages 5-14 years 

 

Summer Fete 

Please join us for our Summer Fete in the Vicarage Garden on 

Saturday 16th July 2.30-5pm 

 

Reminder 

Modbury Tennis Club Open Day on Saturday 16th July 3pm - 5pm. 

Free tennis for all ages and all abilities. 
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MODBURY FRUIT AND PRODUCE SHOW 2022  

IS HELD IN MODBURY MEMORIAL HALL ON 30TH JULY 2022  

Children’s Section  

Entry FREE First Prize 50p Second Prize 30p Third Prize 20p  

Pre-school age-Prize given by M&C Hagger  

123 Pre-School Hand Print Picture  

CHILDREN 4-7 yrs. at date of show Please state age on entry form  

124 Decorated Wooden Spoon  

125 Decorated Plant Pot  

126 Cat Face on a paper plate 127 An Animal made from Fruit or Veg  

128 Miniature Garden in Large seed Tray (15"x9" 38cmx23.5cm)  

129 Lego creation (not from a kit)  

CHILDREN 8-11YRS.  

130 Decorated Egg in an Egg Cup  

131 Decorated Plant Pot  

132 An Animal made from Re-cycled Material  

133 Miniature Garden In large Seed Tray (15”x9” 38cmx23.5cm)  

134 Lego Creation (not from a kit)  

135 Draw and colour your favourite cartoon character (A4size)  

CHILDRENS COOKERY  

139 Flapjacks (six)  

140 Victoria Sandwich Jam Filled not decorated  

141 Funny Face Buns (Four)  

142 Cheese Straws (Six)  

ALL ENTRIES TO BE SENT TO PAULINE RYDER 68 CHAMPERNOWNE MODBURY OR CAN BE 

EMAILED TO paulineryder46@gmail.com BY WEDNESDAY 27TH JULY2022. ANY QUESTIONS 

07920760146. 

 


